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GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM  

AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE OF MEETING:   June 4, 2013 

 

TITLE: Award of Contract for Lighting Improvements at Keeling Elementary School and La 

Cima Middle School Based Upon Responses to Request for Bid (RFB) 12-0082 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

BACKGROUND: 

Request for Bid (RFB) 12-0082 was e-mailed to twenty-one vendors and published to the District’s website.  

This bid requested the installation of lighting fixtures previously purchased by the district for Keeling 

Elementary School and La Cima Middle School. Two vendors responded with priced bids for the required 

services.  

 

 
MOUNTAIN POWER ABCO SOLAR 

Keeling 
  

Base Bid $90,814.68 $10,220.00 

Additional Fixtures-Types B, C, D, E, F 

& X 
$31,549.12 $11,826.00 

Occupancy Sensors $18,282.32 $22,997.00 

TOTAL FOR KEELING $140,646.12 $45,043.00 

La Cima 
  

Base Bid $90,551.30 $9,252.00 

Additional Fixtures–Types EM, EM2, K, 

X & X1 
$55,175.91 $32,274.00 

Additional Fixtures–Types AD, AE, AG, 

LL NN, AJ I , AK, BB, D, G, H,  J, PP, 

Q & EM1 

$118,194.22 $107,017.00 

Occupancy Sensors $3,786.57 $5,826.00 

Installation Types DD & CC $5,176.00 $1,350.00 

TOTAL FOR LA CIMA $272,884.00 $155,719.00 

TOTAL FOR PROJECT $413,530.12 $200,762.00 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is the recommendation of the Administration that the Governing Board award a contract to ABCO Solar for 

the entire project based on their response to RFB 12-0082. 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
INITIATED BY:                                                     
      

                                                                    
_________________________________________________________________________ 
Scott Little, Chief Financial Officer                                                                                 Date:  May 29, 2013    

                            
  ______________________________    

                                                                                              Patrick Nelson, Superintendent 

 


